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Plan/01
Election of Chairman.
Resolved that Cllr. S Wyche be elected Chairman for the period to the next Annual Meeting. 
Plan/02
 Apologies.


Cllr. J Hoffman.
Plan/03 
Declarations of Interest.
None.
Plan/04 
Public Participation.


Mr Andrews and Mr Hargrave, both residents of Cobwells Close, expressed their concerns about the proposal to extend the existing industrial estate at Churchill Way by the provision of further units on the land north of Marlborough Drive which would back onto properties on Cobwells Close. A major concern was the additional traffic movements this development would generate with no plans to provide any highway improvements either in the immediate locality or further afield. A majority of the workers on the industrial estate came from outside the Village and there were a number of existing units unoccupied which begged the question why more units were required. Residents were already suffering a noise nuisance from air conditioning units and from youngsters in cars using the estate roads as a race track and this would only get worse if more development took place.  Another problem was lorries parking up over night on the estate roads creating a noise nuisance and causing unacceptable littering.
Plan/05 
Election of Vice Chairman.

Resolved that Cllr. J Earwaker be elected Vice Chairman for the period to the next Annual Meeting
Plan/06
Minutes of Previous Meeting.

Resolved the minutes of the meeting held on the 2nd November 2015, copies of which had been previously circulated to members, be approved as a true record.

Plan/07
Matters Arising.


None.
Plan/08
Planning Applications.

Members considered and commented on the following new planning application: 
	Reference
	Proposal
	Location
	Comments

	16/02030/OUT
	Erection of up to 9,200sq m of B1 (Business)/B2 (General Industrial) and B8 (Storage or Distribution) employment land (all matters reserved)
	Land rear of Marlborough Drive.
	Object on the following grounds:
1) Impact the traffic generated by the development will have on the Village and surrounding area.

2) The location of the development in close proximity to the residential development on Cobwells Close.

3)  The development is outside the current limits for development.

4) The impact on nearby residential properties of the increase in noise and pollution.

Comment on the proposal as follows:

1) The proposal maximises the use of the land to the detriment of the nearby residential area. It is considered that there should be a much greater buffer (1 hectare or approximately 1/3 of the site) between the developed part of the site and the residential area with appropriate noise attenuation measures being included but not necessarily by the provision of a bund which residents would not find acceptable. This “open space” could be made available for community use as either a formal or informal recreation area.

2) Suitable traffic calming measures both on site and off site should be included in the proposal.

3) Pavements, where appropriate should be widened to improve pedestrian safety.   



Recommended that the Clerk informs Harborough District Council of the Parish Council’s comments on planning applications as set out in the table above.
Signed………………………………….Date……………….

Chairman
Fleckney Parish Council





Minutes of the Planning Committee Meeting Held in the Sports and Leisure Centre on 23rd January 2017.





Present:





Cllrs. S Wyche (Chairman), J Earwaker, J Dainton, C Goosey, A Hind and 








Members of the Public – 4























J H Flower, Clerk to the Council.
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